
 

 

City of Austin 
Historic Landmark Commission 
 
To the Commission; 
 
On behalf of the Old Enfield Homeowners Association, I am writing in opposition to the 
proposed demolitions at 1602 Pease in Old West Austin Historic District. This home is 
designated a Contributing Structure to the Old West Austin National Register District 
and the proposed demolitions will remove another two contributing structures from our 
District. This threatens the unique character of the District and the legal standing of the 
Old West Austin NRHD. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bill Dorman 
President, Old Enfield Homeowners Association 
bdorman46@gmail.com 
 
 


